
 

 

MEMO 

 
To:  Dr. Kelly Miller, President 

Through: Jaclyn Mahlmann, Vice President for Finance & Administration  

From:  Becky Torres, Associate Vice President for Finance 

Date:  October 25, 2022 

RE:  Approval of Membership Fees for Professional Organizations FY23 

 

This list below is submittal of membership fees for professional organization payments.  State law does not allow 
expenditure of funds appropriated by the General Appropriations Act to pay recurring membership fees or dues to 
professional organization unless the head of the agency reviews and grants prior approval.   

The State Comptrollers Office suggested we provide a list of professional organizations for the approval of the 
agency head.  This approval would allow payment of fees to these types of organizations.  Payments for fees that 
do not fall into these categories will be brought to you individually. 

I am submitting the following list for approval: 

Memberships in professional engineering organizations 
Memberships in professional education organizations 
Memberships in professional geosciences and maritime organizations 
Memberships in professional business administration organizations 
Memberships in professional human resources organizations 
Memberships in professional agriculture and life sciences organizations 
Memberships in professional science organizations 
Memberships in professional computing and information services organizations 
Memberships in professional research organizations 
Memberships in professional medical organizations 
Memberships in professional physical plant organizations 
Memberships in professional architecture organizations 
Memberships in professional liberal arts organizations 
Memberships in professional veterinary medical organizations 
Memberships in professional public relations organizations 
Memberships in professional university business office organizations 
Memberships in organizations specific to library services  
Memberships in organizations specific to athletics 
 
 



Please approve this list by signing at bottom of the memorandum and return to me for further handling.  This will 
minimize the number of individuals payments you have to approve during the year and will follow the guidelines in 
the President’s Delegation of Authority for Contract Administration in section 22.4, Memberships. 
 
 
________________________      ______________ 
Dr. Kelly Miller        Date 
President 
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